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Public Works Department 

DATED:  March 29, 2022 

QUESTIONS - ANSWERS - CLARIFICATIONS 

CITY OF STOCKTON 
STREETLIGHT KNOCKDOWNS PHASE 6 REPAIR PROJECT 

CITY PROJECT NO.: OM-22-028 
DEADLINES FOR QUESTIONS: March 24, 2022, 3:00 p.m. 

1. What is the deadline to submit project questions?

Answer:  The deadline to submit project questions is March 24, 2022, at 3:00 p.m.

2. What is the dollar amount of permit fees borne by the contractor, and who are they
for?

Answer:  The City of Stockton encroachment permit fee is approximately $595.

3. Will the placement of the Concrete Sidewalk Pole Cap be acceptable with monolithic
placement with foundation (1 pour)?

Answer:  No, Per City of Stockton DWG R-89 note 5, the top 6” to be formed and
poured as a 3’ x 5’ cap.

4. Will Concrete sidewalk Pole Cap be acceptable to be poured by Hand Mix Method?

Answer:  No, the concrete shall meet or exceed the requirement of Section 90 Minor
Concrete.

5. If poles are to be placed by Others:
What is the anticipated duration for pole replacement by others after foundation
completed?  Who will maintain the location until Pole Placement completed by
others?  Will others place barricade, and any safety devices upon foundation
completion?  Will others complete Concrete Pole Cap if Pending.

Answer:  The City anticipates pole replacement within 2-3 months.  The City will
maintain the pole foundation until the pole is replaced.  The contractor will need to
inform the City once the foundation is completed so that we can erect barricades.
No, the Traffic Signal Shop or others will not complete the Concrete Pole Cap.  The
project scope is to install concrete foundations and caps.




